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Dear Phil          

  

 
Protected Landscapes are our most iconic and inspiring places. They were created from 1949, 
with post-war Britain recognising everyone has a right to access the countryside – from Northum-
berland’s dark skies to the South Downs’ Seven Sisters. 75 years on, the needs are greater than 
ever, with nature underpinning our health, economy and climate. That’s why this government will 
empower Protected Landscapes to become greener, wilder and more accessible.  
 
Covering 25% of England, but half of our priority habitats, Protected Landscapes are essential to 
nature’s recovery. This government understands that we will not achieve our Environment Act tar-
gets or commitment to protect 30% of nature by 2030 without Protected Landscapes.  
 
Recovering this natural capital is essential to ensure sustainable economic growth. Protected 
Landscapes are fundamental to strengthening the nation's economic health by looking after the 
natural resources we depend on. Through nature’s recovery, Protected Landscapes protect com-
munities from flooding, fight climate change, enable sustainable food production and create green 
jobs. They also have a vital role in connecting diverse communities with nature - underpinning the 
nation’s mental and physical health and reducing the strain on our NHS.  
 
This incredible potential is beginning to be set out in the Protected Landscapes Targets and Out-
comes Framework. However, it will only become reality through the work of Protected Land-
scapes teams in collaboration with local communities, land managers, public bodies and other 
partners.  
 
Protected Landscape Management Plans provide the focal point for all partners to agree a local 
ambition and a pathway to deliver it, shaping the future of our most special places, and therefore 
the country. It is vital that all partners work together to develop and implement Management 
Plans. To support this collaboration, we have issued guidance on the Protected Landscapes duty 
which requires relevant authorities to seek to further the purposes of Protected Landscapes. 
 
In recognising their importance to the nation, this government has committed to reinvigorating 
Protected Landscapes with new legislation, resources and tools. I look forward to developing this 
with you and other partners because it is only together that we can protect and enhance these re-
markable places for generations to come. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
MARY CREAGH CBE MP 
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